

THE COUNCIL
OF
THE CITY OF NEW YORK
CITY HALL
NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007

December 16, 2019

Hon. Bill de Blasio, Mayor The City of New York City Hall New York, New York 10007

Dear Mayor de Blasio:

On December 3, 2019, the New York City Board of Elections officially certified the results of the General Election held on November 5, 2019. The results certified include the affirmative vote cast by the majority of qualified electors approving the 2019 Charter Revision Ballot Proposals. Upon being notified of this certification and in conjunction with the Law Department of the City of New York, this item will be filed as a local law with the NYS Secretary of State in Albany. These approved amendments to the NYC Charter are being designated as Local Law No. 215 of 2019.

Thank you very much.

Very truly yours,

Wonathan C. Ettricks

Director, Legislative Document Unit

New York City Council